
ORDER NO. 09-200

ENTERED 06/12/09

BEFORE THE PUBLIC UTILITY COMMISSION

OF OREGON

UM 1432

In the Matter of

PUBLIC UTILITY COMMISSION OF
OREGON

Establish the Alternative Compliance
Payment rate for 2011 pursuant to
ORS 469A.180.

ORDER

DISPOSITION: STAFF'S RECOMMENDATION APPROVED

The 2007 Oregon Legislature adopted a renewable portfolio standard (RPS,
Senate Bill 838). Under the law, Oregon’s two large electric companies, Portland General
Electric Company (PGE) and PacifiCorp, dba Pacific Power, and each electricity service
supplier (ESS) must meet 25 percent of their energy needs by 2025 with qualifying renewable
resources. The requirement for the first compliance year, 2011, is five percent. The
requirement increases to 15 percent in 2015 and 20 percent in 2020.1

At its June 2, 2009, public meeting, the Public Utility Commission of Oregon
adopted Staff’s recommendation to establish an alternative compliance rate of $50 per
megawatt-hour (MWh) for 2011 (2011$) for PGE, Pacific Power, and all ESSs, pursuant to
ORS 469A.180. The details of the filing and Staff’s recommendation are described in Staff's
Report, attached as Appendix A, and incorporated by reference.

ORDER

IT IS ORDERED that:

1. The Public Utility Commission of Oregon Staff’s recommendation,
attached as Appendix A, is approved.

1 Small utilities, including Idaho Power Company, must meet five percent or 10 percent of their energy needs
with qualifying renewable resources by 2025, depending on the size of the utility.














